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The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, August 14, 2024 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with the following council members answering roll call:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens.  Deon Juhl attended the meeting via Zoom.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion made by Bruns to approve the agenda and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Director of Maintenance reported the new control panel is installed.  They tore out the sidewalk to get ready for the new sidewalk to be poured by the water shed.  We had to have Mort’s Water pump out the lift station in the industrial park.  Municipal Pipe Tool cleaned the annual 1/3 of the sewer lines last month.

City Clerk reported she will be out having shoulder surgery as of August 21st.  Unsure how long she will be off, but hoping to come back after Labor Day.  She worked on the Annual Financial Report, Street Finance Report and will be helping Steamboat Rock get theirs completed.  She updated the council on the remaining balance of the GO Bond taken out for the Drainage Tile Project needing to be spent by December 2024 is $47,464.41 and is requesting this to be spent on the water pump and control panel fixes that are just being done.  She will also be doing a budget amendment but will be waiting for the estimates on work that needs to be done on Pump 1 & 2.

Crooks made a motion to approve the minutes from the July meeting and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

With the addition of the Quality Pump & Control bill for the new control panel, Bruns made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

The Council reviewed the Expenses Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report and also looked over the Outstanding Obligations Report for FY 24.

Under old business, the council reviewed the one bid received for the purchase of the Fire Departments equipment van from Shannon Hazelton for $5,020.  They accepted this bid with a motion made by DeBour and seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Under new business, after some discussion, no decision was made on the estimate from Mort’s Water for the drain pit by Landus.

Wayne needs to order a new seat for the mower.  Symens made a motion to approve this purchase and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

For the memorial picnic table from Eugene Jorgensen’s family, we will be putting concrete along the East and South side of the shelter house, this was decided with a motion made by Crooks and seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 2024-05 – approval of the Annual Street Finance Report for FY 24 was approved with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by DeBour.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2024-06 – approval of the Annual Finance Report for FY 24 was approved with a motion made by DeBour and seconded by Symens.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

At 7:10 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.




Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:



Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
